
The last twelve month since the previous Dawley Hamlets Parish Meeting has been 
the most extraordinary I can remember. 
My main and most sad memory of the year was the unexpected death of Councillor 
Beryl Onions, she was not only a good and loyal friend to me, she was a keen and 
active member of the Parish Council who had the interests of the people within her 
ward at the heart of everything she did. 
I was also sorry to see Councillor Jane Pinter leave the Parish Council 
I have also missed the Christmas and Summer events which allowed the older 
members of our community to meet up with their friends and neighbours and 
thoroughly enjoy themselves. 
I look forward to returning to more normal times before too long. 
 

Parish Councillor Bob Wennington 


